
TOWN OF WALTHAM
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS

LOCAL HAZARD MITIGATION PLANNING SERVICES
The Town of Waltham, in Addison County, Vermont, is seeking the services of 

a qualified consultant to create a new Local Hazard Mitigation Plan for the Town 
of Waltham (446 pop). The plan will be submitted to FEMA for approval.

The selected consultant(s) will be expected to (1) demonstrate the ability 
to identify various hazard mitigation strategies that will eliminate or greatly 
reduce the impacts of hazards on Waltham and (2) have experience related to 
mitigation work. A detailed scope of work can be found on Waltham’s website 
at www.walthamvt.org and found on the Development Review Board/ Planning 
Commission/ Zoning page.

Bids will be accepted until 4:00 pm, Tuesday, June 3, 2025 by email to 
waltham.vt@gmail.com with “ Hazard Mitigation Plan Update” in the subject line 
or by mail to the Town of Waltham, P.O. Box 175, Waltham, Vermont 05491. 
Questions? Contact Asst. Town Clerk Cookie Steponaitis at (802) 877-3641.

The Town of Waltham is an equal opportunity provider and employer and 
does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, 
religion, gender or familial status.


